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Background

• March 2023 – Council adopted sunset 
provision for all golf carts, existing permits 
from July 1, 2023 are permitted to be 
renewed until December 31, 2027.

• Low-speed vehicle and golf cart definitions 
apply to all vehicles in Town. 

• The applicant, Sherice Boyack, owner of 
Beach Adventure Taxi would like to 
expand her business.

• Ordinance does not allow her to purchase 
an additional golf cart. 



LSV vs. Golf Cart

• LSV 

• Registered with DMV 

• Insurance is required

• Annual inspections

• Top speed greater than 20 mph but less than 25 mph 

• Golf Cart

• Manufactured for operation on golf courses

• Top speed less than 20 mph



Ordinance 24-1227

(b) From July 1, 2023 until December 31, 2027 only golf carts 
owners that have received permits in the previous calendar 
year may continue to renew their permit.  No new permit 
applicants shall be allowed. Existing town approved golf cart 
taxi businesses are permitted to acquire additional permits 
until December 31, 2027. 


